
E-Memo December 8, 2023 

Report Cards 

Report cards have been posted to the Parent Portal. Report cards are only one way teachers can 

communicate progress.  Please don’t hesitate to reach out to your student’s teacher with any 

questions.  All of our students have worked hard this term and there are celebrations in each and every 

report card!  If you need instructions on how to access the Parent Portal please refer to this link for a 

desk top computer (this will give you the best results) and this link for the mobile version.   

 

Lost and Found  

The lost and found bin is heaping with items needing to be found. Please remind your student to take a 

look if they are missing items. 

 

Bike Cage 

Who knew on December 8 we would still have students using our bike cage.  I would like to again thank 

our PAC and all of you that supported fundraising for it, as it has been used every single day this year.  A 

huge success! 

 

Possible Transit Strike  

We know many of our students take the Transit bus to and from school.  We wanted to make certain you 

were aware that the Amalgamated Transit Union Local 1505 (ATU), which represents Winnipeg Transit 

bus operators and maintenance staff has set a strike deadline of 12:01 am. Monday, December 11.  An 

ATU strike would immediately stop all Transit service, and no Winnipeg Transit buses would run on any 

routes. In the event of an ATU strike, the City will not be attempting to replicate or replace any portion of 

Transit service and Transit users will need to be prepared to find alternative means of transportation 

during this time.  

 

Ribbon Skirt Teaching 

Grade 7 and 8 students, if you are interested in learning more about the teachings and making a Ribbon 

Skirt or Vest we have 5 spots available in our first session.  There is a $25.00 fee. Please see Ms. Baumer 

or Ms. Noble for more information on Monday. 

 
Basketball 
Basketball team selections will began on Monday, December 4 for all interested grade 7 and 8 students. 
Please see our athletics page for more information.  Basketball (retsd.mb.ca) 
Grade 6 club will begin after the holiday break.  

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fretsdstorage.blob.core.windows.net%2Fmedia%2FDefault%2Fmedialib%2Fparent-portal-user-guide-web-version-2020.9ba61a3435.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Csstamler%40retsd.mb.ca%7Cf241662db834418e642008dbf291a7f9%7C91d5f8ae0b3d46928c5c88fb7118d647%7C0%7C0%7C638370479622267153%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=arxYt9cRngGNTWuJ9gp%2BZvtJcwDAhvDruDgHxm%2Bg2Uk%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fretsdstorage.blob.core.windows.net%2Fmedia%2FDefault%2Fmedialib%2Fparent-portal-user-guide-mobile-version-2020.a6a4b83436.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Csstamler%40retsd.mb.ca%7Cf241662db834418e642008dbf291a7f9%7C91d5f8ae0b3d46928c5c88fb7118d647%7C0%7C0%7C638370479622423413%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=eCWt10EBKznUC2qQJATHUukGYwi66nlJ%2FAUR1OCvakU%3D&reserved=0
https://www.retsd.mb.ca/jh/page/11724/basketball


Coaches 

Tier 1 boys – Ms. Kauk tkauk@retsd.mb.ca 

Tier 2 boys team red – Mme Glufka aglufka@retsd.mb.ca 

Tier 2 boys team black – Mr. Bargen tbargen@retsd.mb.ca 

Tier 1 girls contact – Mr. Holland jholland@retsd.mb.ca 

Tier 2 girls – Mme Lang klang@retsd.mb.ca 

Tier 3 – Mr. Kelsey dkelsey2@retsd.mb.ca 

Grade 6 boys – Mr. Kilpatrick ckilpatrick@retsd.mb.ca 

Grade 6 girls – Mr. Holland jholland@retsd.mb.ca  

 
Cheer Board Collection 
We are collecting food and gifts for 4 families this year to donate to the Christmas Cheer Board.  Items 
that are still needed are listed below. 
 
 

Syrup Pancake 
mix 

Mashed/scallop 
potatoes 

1 litre 
juice 

Canned 
vegetables 

Canned fruit Dried 
fruit 

Canned 
beans 

Oil Canned or 
package soup 

Peanut 
butter 

Gravy mix Canned tuna Cake mix 

Stuffing Quick oats Cereal Rice Candy Macaroni 
and cheese 

Cookies 

Jello Flour Jam Sugar Canned 
tomatoes 

  

 
Workshop Invitation: What’s New in Math Education 

This is a session for parents to see what is happening in your child’s class.  Please visit the link for more 

information.  Sessions are in the new year.  

Link:  Workshop Invitation: What's New in Math 

 

Deanna Michaleski and Leigh Stachniak 
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Monday 

Dec. 11 
Tuesday 

Dec. 12 

Wednesday 

Dec. 13 

Thursday 

Dec. 14 

Friday 

Dec. 15 

Day 3 
 
7:15-8:45 Tier 

1 boys 
basketball 

 
3:30-4:45 

Curling Club 
@ Elmwood 

Curling 
Centre 

 
3:30-5:00 Tier 

1 girls 
basketball 

 Day 4 

 
7:15-8:45 Tier 

2 boys 
basketball 
team RED 

 
12:50-3:00 

Drama Club @ 
Miles 

Macdonell 
 

3:30-5:00 Tier 
2 boys 

basketball 
team BLACK 

Day 5 

 
7:15-8:30 Tier 

2 boys 
basketball 

team BLACK 
 

8:30-9:30 Tier 
2 girls 

basketball 
 

3:30-5:00 Tier 
1 girl 

basketball 

Day 6 
 

LAST DAY OF 
CANTEEN FOR 

WINTER 
BREAK 

 
7:15-8:45 Tier 

2 boys 
basketball 
team RED 

 
3:30-5:00 Tier 

1 boys 
basketball 

Day 1 
 

PIZZA DAY 
 

8:00-9:30 Tier 
2 girls 

basketball 

     


